
 

   

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A message from Mrs Bone, Deputy Headteacher 
 

It has been a fierce week for weather but a fabulous one for 

learning. I have been very lucky to have had the chance to 

share in some of the children’s maths lessons this week. 

Year 1 and Year 2 have been very keen to show me their 

addition and subtraction skills and Year 4 have been working 

hard on their multiplication skills. Yesterday they were also 

revisiting their knowledge on shape names and their 

properties, with some great ideas for how to remember 

these. Well done to everyone and a huge thank you to all our 

teaching teams for making learning memorable and 

immersive. 

Year 6 have been out of school on their residential to the Isle 

of Wight; it seems that they have had similar weather to us 

but it has not dampened spirits or their fun. Mrs Riseley has 

been keeping the teaching team updated and she has been 

a particular fan of the silent disco. We look forward to 

welcoming them all safely back later this afternoon. 

This week we have rolled out our OPAL playtime programme 

from Fridays to every day. The children have had a 

wonderful time with stilts, skipping ropes, table tennis, 

construction and scooters. Thank you for all your dressing 

up clothes donations; on drier days we have had these out 

and everyone has loved them! We are hosting a parent 

information session about our OPAL work on Friday 17th 

November at 2.45 – we hope you can join us! 

A huge thank you to Year 5 children who led our 

Remembrance service this morning; we are so proud of their 

sensitivity and compassion. A huge thank you also to all 

those children who came in their cub, scouts, brownie or 

cadet uniforms. This is such an important aspect of our 

service. 

I hope you have a wonderful weekend and we look forward 

to welcoming you back to school on Monday. 

 
 

 

  

 

Dates for the Diary 
 

17.11.23 - Children in Need - Odd sock day 
17.11.23 - Parent OPAL meeting 
22.11.23 - Open Evening for New YR 
23.11.23 - 3G Class Assembly 
24.11.23 - Parent Device Safety Workshop 
25.11.23 - Mr Taylor’s Quiz night 
28.11.23 - Flu Vaccinations  
01.12.23 - PFA non-school uniform day 
02.12.23 - PFA Christmas Fayre 
05.12.23 - Pantomine show in school  
08.12.23 - Christmas Jumper day                       
08.12.23 - Christmas Dinner day 
08.12.13 - PFA school Disco 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

ACHIEVEMENTS 
 

Learning Award 
 

1A James D, 1M Harry L, 2K Alfie B,  
2H Aiden A, 3B Oliver R, 3G Regan B,  

4C Chelsey C & Eibhlin M, 4MP Annie H, 
5N Isabelle R, 5R Blake H 

 
Values Award 

 
1A Rosie-Rouge O,M Thomas R,  

2H Emily W, 2K Andrea-Maria A, 3B 
Fawaz A, 3G Elodie G, 4C Callum R,  

4MP Ben L, 5N Millie S, 5R Ima U 
 

 
 

The trophy this term is for the most read 

minutes each week. 

This week the trophy goes to 5R 

 
House Points 

 
Beckett 978 
Dickens 949 
Churchill 1117 
Harvey 1036 
Holmes 938 
Shakespeare 948 

 
CONGRATULATIONS TO  

CHURCHILL 
This week’s Winners 
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Things to Remember 

Year 3 - PE block week is next week (13.11.23 - 17.11.23). The 

children will need to bring their PE kit into school on Monday to 

change into.  

 



 

   

               

               

               

          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

School News 
 

A huge thank you to the PFA for putting on a fantastic Fireworks display last weekend. This was a great 
community event which raised just over £6000 for our school!  
Thank you to everyone who came along and supported us and to the army of helpers to made it all possible 
especially the fireworks team, our site team and the Parish Council. If you would like to join the PFA's team of 
regular volunteers who help out on events such as this as well as discos etc, please contact them at 
kingsnorthschoolpfa@gmail.com  
 

Kingsnorth School PFA Christmas Fayre 
Saturday 2nd December 11-1.30pm 

 
We are looking forward to our Christmas Fayre which will be opened by our school choir singing Christmas 
songs! 
The PFA are now collecting CLEAN teddies and soft toys for their Teddy Tombola. If you have any to donate, 
please bring to school reception FAO the PFA team.  
Tickets for slots to visit Santa's grotto at the Fayre will be available to buy from Monday 13th November via 
Classlist to Kingsnorth parents for the first week. After that they will on sale to the wider community. Tickets will 
be limited due to the time constraints of the day so it is highly recommended to purchase in advance. 
Finally if any parents would like to come along and help the PFA on the day it would be greatly appreciated! 
Please email kingsnorthschoolpfa@gmail.com to get in touch! 
Thank you and we hope to see as many of our families at the Christmas fayre as possible! 

 

Main Office: 01233 622673    Website: www.kingsnorth.kent.sch.uk 
Email: office@kingsnorth.kent.sch.uk   School Mobile:  07415 026209 
Breakfast Club: breakfastclub@kingsnorth.kent.sch.uk PFA email: kingsnorthschoolpfa@gmail.com 
After School Club: Vanessa 07749 280043/ 01233 713813 
Caterlink Catering:     kitchen@kingsnorth.kent.sch.uk 
KMAC Uniform: www.kentschooluniform.com  
If your child tests positive, please email the school: cv19positive@kingsnorth.kent.sch.uk 
 

   

 
 

Year 2 have had a lot of fun this week practising various art techniques. 
We learnt about Yayoi Kusama and had a go at creating polka dots using techniques such as stippling, dotting 

and twisting. 
It was a very fun lesson, with the children learning lots about how to create different effects. 
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